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RESOLUTION OF SUPPORT FOR A LOCAL ROAD IMPROVEMENT PROJECT APPLICATION BY THE ST.
LOUIS COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT FOR FUNDING THE CONSTRUCTION OF LEFT TURN
LANES AND A SIDEWALK AND UPGRADING TRAFFIC SIGNALS AT RICE LAKE ROAD AND ARROWHEAD
ROAD/ARLINGTON AVENUE.

CITY PROPOSAL.:

THE CITY COUNCIL FINDS:

(a) That the local road improvement program was established in Minnesota Statutes
174.52 to provide funding assistance to local agencies on transportation projects that address a
transportation deficiency;

(b)  That the intersection of County State Aid Highway 4 (Rice Lake Road) and West
Arrowhead Road/Arlington Avenue, located within the city of Duluth, is experiencing significant traffic
congestion and safety issues;

(c) That the St. Louis County public works department has completed an intersection
control evaluation analysis that concluded that construction of dedicated left turn lanes, extension of
the existing sidewalk and upgrade of the existing traffic signals is warranted;

(d) That the St. Louis County public works department intends to submit a project
application to the local road improvement program to secure funding to construct left turn lanes, a
sidewalk extension, and install new traffic signals at the intersection of Rice Lake Road and West
Arrowhead Road/Arlington Avenue.

RESOLVED, that the city of Duluth supports the project application to the local road improvement

program to secure funding to construct left turn lanes, a sidewalk extension, and install new traffic

signals at the intersection of Rice Lake Road and West Arrowhead Road/Arlington Avenue located
within the city of Duluth.

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE: St. Louis County is applying for a grant to make improvements to the
intersection of Rice Lake Road and West Arrowhead Road/Arlington Avenue. An intersection study
done by the county indicates that dedicated left turn lanes, a sidewalk extension and traffic signal
upgrade are warranted. A resolution of support from the city of Duluth is needed for the county to
make this grant application.

Because the city has a portion or leg of the project, it will be responsible to finance. It the county is
successful in securing a grant, the city’s share will be reduced appropriately. This project is proposed
for 2019 construction, with the city’s estimated share of $250,000 included in the proposed five year
capital projects presented to the council on September 25, 2017 as part of the Public Works budget
presentation.
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